SERVICE

Academic Service:

Accrediting Council on Education in Journalism and Mass Communications Site Visit Teams, **Ann Brill:** Arizona State University, October 2004. Northwestern University, February 2005. Jimmy Gentry, chair, University of Utah, January 2005.

Association for Education in Journalism and Mass Communication **Ann Brill**, chair, Professional Freedom and Responsibility Committee **John Hudnall**, president, Scholastic Journalism Division, 2003-2005. **Carol Holstead**, coordinated the Magazine Division student awards competition, 7 years. **Susanne Shaw**, Finance Committee. **Peggy Kuhr**, vice chair, Community Journalism Interest Group, formed in August 2004. **Maria Len-Rios** and **Jennifer Kinnard** edited Communications Theory and Methodology newsletter.

Bob Basow: Reviewed Fulbright Fellowship applications for journalism and interviewed candidates in San Francisco for the Council for International Exchange of Scholars. Led a discussion on using collaborative learning space for the Center for Teaching Excellence at KU.

Jimmy Gentry: Spoke on making change in academia to the Journalism Leadership in Diversity Fellows at AEJMC. Spoke on the changing journalism school at the American Press Institute annual program for journalism educators.

Peggy Kuhr: Videotaped interviews of her current and former students in Community, Media and Credibility Seminars about the forums they held for the Junction City Daily Union and Lawrence Journal-World, to be shown to professors at a workshop at Northwestern University and to participants at other schools who will have similar projects in the Associated Press Managing Editors Credibility Roundtables program.

Susanne Shaw: Serves on the specialized advisory committee for the Council for Higher Education Accreditation. Moderated a panel on public disclosure for the Council for Higher Education Accreditation. Spoke on diversity to the Engineering and Computer Science accrediting agency. Spoke at a training program for faculty of Historically Black Colleges at Poynter Institute. Participated in the NCAA Foundation/Freedom Forum Sports Writing Scholarship selection.

Kristen Swain: Is communications coordinator for the Association for Politics and Life Science that includes interdisciplinary scholars, scientists and policy makers. Participated in a workshop on Reporting and Communicating about Bioterrorism at Kansas State University. Provided commentary about stem cell politics following the keynote at an International Life Science and Society Symposium at the University of Missouri.

Max Utsler: Member of the Broadcast Education Association board of directors.

Professional Service:

Christy Bradford represented the School at Unity, the conference of four organizations of journalists of color, in Washington, August 2004.

Jimmy Gentry: Led a workshop on Understanding the Numbers of Business for the staff of the San Diego Union. Judged business reporting for the Society of American Business Editors and Writers.

Malcolm Gibson judged the Inland Press Association editorial excellence competition.

Gary Hawke was appointed to the National Association of Broadcasters Committee for Responsible Broadcasting to respond to current and future federal proposed legislation.

Peggy Kuhr: Is on the New Voices Advisory Board for J-Lab, the Institute for Interactive Journalism, housed at the University of Maryland. Is vice chair of the Associated Press Managing Editors Committee on Reporting.

Charles Marsh was writing coach for the staff of Barkley Evergreen and Partners for two days.

Dick Nelson is secretary of the Kansas City Press Club and served on a Society of Professional Journalists Task Force to investigate allegations of censorship of the student newspaper at the University of Missouri at Kansas City.

Activities benefiting high schools:

John Hudnall: Was one of five judges for the Dow Jones Newspaper Fund high school journalism teacher of the year. Spoke on editorial writing and judged the best of show competition at the national Journalism Education Association convention in Atlanta. Organized the Kansas Scholastic Press Association Fall Conference that served 870 students from 43 high schools and five middle schools in Northeast Kansas. Nine journalism faculty and staff were speakers. Organized the KSPA regional conferences at KU and other state universities. At KU, 809 entries from 577 students representing 30 schools were judged by 13 faculty members along with area professionals. Organized the KSPA state competition with 1,054 entries from 814 students representing 124 high schools. Judges included 13 faculty along with area professionals.